From: <u>Daniel Galpin</u>
To: <u>PLANNING POLICY</u>

**Subject:** EXTERNAL: Diseworth Village Design Statement (LCC Minerals response)

**Date:** 19 August 2020 14:26:49

## Dear Sarah

There is a small Sand and Gravel Mineral Consultation Area (MCA) just to the north of Diseworth. Policy M11 of the Leicestershire Minerals and Waste Local Plan aims to prevent potential mineral reserves from being sterilised by non-mineral development. Due to the Diseworth Village Design Statement not proposing any specific development, the County Planning Authority does not have any further comments to make'.

Many thanks,

Daniel Galpin,

Planning Officer

Leicestershire County Council

County Hall

Glenfield

LE38RA

You'll no doubt be aware that the coronavirus pandemic is affecting all public services.

At Leicestershire County Council, we're currently working hard to maintain our critical services. Because of this we're having to prioritise all our work and you may not get a reply as quick as usual.

We're really sorry for any delay - and we hope to reply as soon as we can. Thank you for your support and understanding.

For the latest updates visit: www.leicestershire.gov.uk/coronavirus-covid-19

This e-mail and any files transmitted with it are confidential. If you are not the intended recipient, any reading, printing, storage, disclosure, copying or any other action taken in respect of this e-mail is prohibited and may be unlawful. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately by using the reply function and then permanently delete what you have received.

Incoming and outgoing e-mail messages are routinely monitored for compliance with Leicestershire County Council's policy on the use of electronic communications. The contents of e-mails may have to be disclosed for requests under Data Protection or Freedom of Information legislation. Details about how we handle information can be found at <a href="https://www.leicestershire.gov.uk/data-protection">https://www.leicestershire.gov.uk/data-protection</a>

The views expressed by the author may not necessarily reflect the views or policies of the Leicestershire County Council.

Attachments to e-mail messages may contain viruses that may damage your system. Whilst Leicestershire County Council has taken every reasonable precaution to minimise this risk, we cannot accept any liability for any damage which you sustain as a result of these factors. You are advised to carry out your own virus checks before opening any attachment.